THE POUR  GEORGES
Further taxation, it is true, soon proved necessary, but
the corner had been turned, and confidence in British
credit was restored.
The years 1797 and 1798 were probably the two most
critical in the country's history, for in addition to the
financial panic they witnessed the naval mutinies at
Spithead and the Nore, as well as the rebellion in
Ireland.
What is most remarkable about the mutinies is not that
they took place when they did, but that they had not
happened long before. The attack on Cartagena in 1741
revealed a state of affairs in the Navy which was com-
parable only with that existing in Newgate, and it would
be unbelievable had not Smollett been present to place
on record the sufferings of the sick and wounded.1 The
men were never allowed leave on shore, and were thus
often cut off from their families and friends for years at a
stretch. Their pay remained as it had been fixed in the
reign of Charles II, that is to say, at 22s. 6d. per lunar
month for able seamen and 19^. for ordinary seamen,
though the cost of living had risen 30 per cent, and the
pay of the Army had recently been increased. What they
did get was often hopelessly in arrears. The food was
execrable. Salt beef years old, rancid butter, and cheese
alive with long red worms were the staple articles of diet.
Fresh vegetables were not provided even in port, and the
water was stored in such a manner that by the time it
reached the sailors it was slimy. The surgeons were only
too often either mere novices, or drunken sots who never
went near their patients, while in an action wounds were
patched up anyhow, sometimes with the aid of the
carpenter's tools, and it was by no means unknown for
1 cf. Roderick Random, Ch. XXXIV.
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